
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
As of Monday July 1, 2024, the City of Willard will be requiring the inspection of the following 
items: 
 
Sewer Inspection 

• Per P2503.4 The building sewer shall be tested by insertion of a test plug at the point of 
connection with the public sewer and filling the building sewer with water, testing with 
not less than a 10-foot (3048 MM) head of water and be able to maintain such pressure 
for 15 minutes. 

Plumbing Inspection 
• Per P2503.5.1 DWV systems shall be tested with a water test filled with no less than a 

10-foot head above the highest fitting or an air test shall be pressurized to 5 PSI or 10 
inches of mercury column (34kPa) for a period of 15 minutes. 

Insulation Inspection 
• Per chapter 11, insulation shall be inspected to insure proper installation and 

compliance with adopted energy standards.  The insulation company shall provide a 
certificate of proper installation. This certificate shall list the predominate R-values of 
insulation installed in the project. This insulation certificate shall be required prior to a 
certificate of occupancy. It is the responsibility of the general contractor to ensure the 
correct installation of materials and the proper paperwork is completed. 

 
 
   

 
Thank you for your understanding. 
 
Mike Ruesch 
 

 
 
Director of Planning & Development 
City of Willard Missouri 


